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TIME: 
PLACE: 
PRESENT: 

7:00 P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

March 13, 2006 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 
Mayor C. Mark Kingseed 
Deputy-Mayor Douglas Cline 
Councilmembers: Susan Lienesch 

Brooks Compton 
Clerk of Council Debra James 
City Manager Gregory Hom 
Assistant to the City Manager Jennifer Wilder 
Assistant to the City Manager Jenn Kuschnerus 

Mr. Hom reported that the BCI has infonned the Police Department that they will not be 
accepting rolled fingerprints from outside agencies. Fingerprinting will have to be obtained 
through web-based software. The cost for the equipment is approximately $3,000-$4,000 and 
$15.00-$20.00 per set of prints processing fee. There would also be a maintenance fee of 
approximately $400.00 per year for the software. After discussion Council concurred that this is 
a service the City should provide to citizens. It was suggested that an article would be placed in 
the Town Crier to inform the public that this service is available. 

Mr. Hom gave an update on the Clyo Road/Spring Valley Road intersection. He and Mr. 
Gary Huff, Washington Township Administrator, have met with Mr. Steve Varmuza, a resident 
who is trying to help raise public awareness of the need for improving and signalizing the 
intersection at Clyo and Spring Valley Roads. The City is in support of this project, but it will 
take additional funds from the State and/or County to help move this effort forward. Mr. 
Varmuza is working closely with Montgomery County Commissioner Charles Curran and has 
had repeated contact with State Representative John White's office. Mr. Vannuza would like to 
present this potential project at the next Joint Entities Meeting, which is scheduled for July 31, 
2006. 

Mr. Hom announced that Dwight Miller, a Police Department employee passed away on 
Sunday, March 12, 2006. Funeral arrangements are pending. 

Mrs. James gave a brief overview of the interview process for the Assistant to the Clerk 
position. She and Mrs. Yonak (Human Resources Manager) feel that Ms. Julie Weaver is the 
best candidate for the position. Council agreed to make an offer to Ms. Weaver and to bring her 



• 

in to meet Council at a future Work Session meeting. 

Approved (: AJe.B ~ 
C. Mark Kingseed;Mayr 


